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Annex 48 

 

 

1st May 2009 

  

Dear Licensing Panel 

  

I am a resident of  Rownhams House Park and it has been bought to my attention that 

an entertainment licence has been requested by the owner/operator of Rownhams 

House. As I am sure you are aware this is a large housing estate occupied primarily by 

families. Rownhams House is located at the very centre of the housing estate. The 

operation of Rownhams House as an entertainment facility will in my opinion cause a 

public nuisance. We already have two establishments with entertainment licenses 

within a one mile radius of Rownhams house. We also have a well 

documented growth in anti-social behaviour and alcohol related disturbances in the 

areas around Rownhams and Nursling. The addition of another entertainment facility 

in this location will in my opinion neither assist the prevention of crime and disorder 

or promote public safety. 

  

This is a housing estate and designed and built around the ground of the Rownhams 

House. The design of the area is in no way suitable for public entertainment. 

The highways network has been designed for light traffic use and the disturbance to 

local residence must be a higher priority than that of a building operator/owner 

  

I hope that my opinions are taken into consideration. I moved to this area with my 

family because it is a quite, well maintained area, populated by honest hard working 

people. This is not the location for any entertainment facility. 

  

I would like to be kept informed as to the outcome of this application. I can be 

contactacted either my mail at the address below or by email. 

  

Yours sincerely 

  

Chris Baker 

3 Hurricane Drive 

Rownhams 

Hants 

SO16 8LH    
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